

Our ref: - TN/KK/HB

23 October 2015

Dr. Kathryn Aiken
Clerk
Joint Ad Hoc Committee on the Mental Capacity Bill
Committee for Health, Social Services and Public Safety
Room 410, Parliament Buildings
Ballymiscaw
Stormont
Belfast
BT4 3XX

Dear Dr. Aiken,

Under 18s Admissions to Adult Psychiatric Wards

Further to your correspondence dated 20 October 2015 with regard to the evidence provided to the Ad Hoc Joint Committee to consider the Mental Capacity Bill on Monday, 5 October 2015. I write to provide clarification in respect of your query.

In response to a question from Mr Paul Frew, MLA, I indicated that 22 young people were admitted to adult wards, out of a total of 65 admissions last year. This figure was incorrect. The 22 young people admitted to an adult ward were in addition to the 65 admissions to children's services at both the Beechcroft and the Iveagh Centre.

In relation to the 22 admissions to adult wards, 13 of these admissions were voluntary admissions, and nine young people were detained under the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986.

I trust this clarifies this matter but please do not hesitate to ring me should you have any further queries.

Yours sincerely

Theresa Nixon

Director Mental Health Learning Disability and Social Welfare

Copy to: Mr Fergal Bradley, Head of Quality Regulation and Improvement Unit, DHSSPS

Ms Donna Ruddy, Quality Regulation & Improvement Unit, DHSSPS

Mr Glenn Houston, Chief Executive, RQIA

Assurance, Challenge and Improvement in Health and Social Care